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Dear Praying Churches and Families,                                                              July 2015 
 
 Grüß Gott! (Hello)  I apologize for the lack of prayer letters this year.  We’ve had a great year, 
our numbers have grown and we’ve had several people saved and baptized.  In fact, we had a first 
in baptisms this year.  Some of our ladies wanted to be baptized in a river rather than the 
baptismal, so we went out to the Laaber River and had 5 people baptized.  We almost lost Pastor 
Radank a few times (I’m not sure who was holding whom up). He said it took him all day to thaw 
his toes out…but it was a wonderful baptism. Now we’ve had 2 baptisms in the river.  This last 
time wasn’t as cold because we’ve had a really hot year.  
On September 4th I’ll have been a missionary in Hohenfels, Germany for 11 years.  I truly can’t 
believe it’s been that long.  The Lord has really blessed and I am very thankful for all of you.  
Thank you for the faithful prayers and support over the past 11 years.   
Children’s Church and VBS:  I am very thankful to be able to teach children’s church at HBC.  
We’ve seen several children saved and baptized this year, which is the biggest blessing in the 
world.  In fact, one of the children saved in last year’s VBS got baptized in the Laaber River a 
few weeks ago.  Praise the Lord!  I wanted to sing “Shall We Gather at the River” so badly I 
almost burst into song.  That same little girl (Emily), brought a friend this year to VBS and her 
friend got saved on our last night. Praise the Lord!   
We had an average of 50 children each night in VBS this year.  That is huge!  We usually start 
around 30 – 35 and slowly build up through the week. One of our ladies almost panicked because 
we planned for about 50 children and we had 52 on the first night.  It all worked out and the 
children had an awesome time and the Word of God got out in the community.   
Hohenfels Army Post – USAG Hohenfels:  I’ve had a few people ask me if our post is one of the 
posts that will be closing soon.  At the moment our post is one of the “safe” posts due to the fact 
that we are unique in Europe.  We have a large area of land that is a multi-national training area.  
It seems that most soldiers either know of Hohenfels or they have visited even if for just a short 
period of time (for training). 
Prayer Requests:  
My mother, Diana, has Primary Biliary Cirrhosis of the liver.  She’s finally on the transplant list and is 
number 10 on the list.  The doctors told her that if she doesn’t have a liver in the next 2 or so months then 
she’d go on the critical list due to her poor health.  Please continue to pray for my brother Timothy-for his 
back to continue to heal and for spiritual growth.   Remember to pray for our troops and their families.  
Please also continue to pray for Pastor and Mrs. Radank and the salvation of souls. 
 
        I thank my God upon                       Serving the Lord until He comes, 
   every remembrance of you.       Lisa Kendrick 
            Philippians 1:8    
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